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Via Electronic Mail  

 
August 23, 2022 
 
Richard T. Rye, Director of Schools 
Humphreys County Schools 
2443 Hwy 70 E 
Waverly, TN 37185 
 
Re: Waiver Requests for the 2022-23 School Year 
 
Dear Director Rye: 
 
I am in receipt of your July 15, 2022 LEA Waiver Request Form requesting a waiver of the following for 
Humphreys County Schools as a result of the flooding that occurred in the district on August 21, 2021: 
 

• Maximum transit time requirements, found in Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-2-2105; 
• Average class size limits, found in Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-1-104 and State Board of Education Rule 

0520-01-02-.31(4)(a) and (b); 
• Duty free lunch and planning time, found in Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-1-302(e)(1) and State Board of 

Education Rule 0520-01-02-.31(6); 
• Teacher evaluation timelines, found in State Board of Education Rule 0520-02-01-.02(3); 
• Physical activity requirements, found in Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-6-1021; and  
• Remote instruction option allowing up to 2 days each semester of the 180 days of required 

instruction, found in Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-6-3004(i). 
 
Your waiver request for maximum transit time is granted for the 2022-23 school year upon the condition 
that no student is in transit for longer than 110 minutes.  
 
Regarding your request for class size limits, the commissioner’s waiver authority under Tenn. Code Ann. 
§ 49-1-201(d) is limited by Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-1-104(a), which states that “neither the commissioner nor 
the state board of education shall grant waivers from the maximum class sizes established in this section.” 
With the understanding that none of the classes in Humphreys County Schools will exceed the maximum 
number of students per class specified in the above referenced statute, your request for a waiver of the 
class size average is granted for the 2022-23 school year. 
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In addition, your requests regarding duty free planning time and lunch are approved for the 2022-23 
school year unless an individual teacher requests to be accommodated. 
 
Your requests regarding teacher evaluation timelines are also approved for the 2022-23 school year 
unless an individual teacher requests any additional observations.  
 
Finally, you requested a waiver of the school term requirement in Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-6-3004(i) that 
allows districts to provide up to two (2) days each semester of the required one hundred eighty (180) days 
of classroom instruction via remote instruction for certain circumstances.  This law authorizes a maximum 
of four (4) days of remote learning each school year.  You are approved to use all four (4) days provided 
in the law at the end of the first semester for the transition to the new locations as provided in your letter.  
 
Please do not hesitate to call me if you have further questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Penny Schwinn 
Commissioner 
 
 










		2022-08-23T16:07:16-0500
	Dr. Penny Schwinn_cb




